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Development 
Department 

Memo 
To: Exeter Select Board 

From: Darren Winham, Director        

Date 2.22.19 

Re: Letter to NHDOT Request 

The Town of Exeter Economic Development Department and property owner/developer Tom 
Monahan are negotiating with a company that is seeking to construct on Continental Drive a 
400,000 square-foot building that would employ up to 800 people, the bulk of which would be 
in the fields of engineering and manufacturing.  One potential issue that has been identified 
by the company as problematic is the northern intersection of Route 27 and Route 101.  The 
company’s assertion is that having so many employees attempting to get to work at the same 
time would create logistical problems.  This, of course, will become exacerbated as the 
Epping Road Corridor is developed. 
 
Notwithstanding the company’s concerns, the intersection – according to data provided by 
Chief Shupe – has seen more traffic accidents (58) over the past ten years than any other in 
Exeter.  The second most, at the intersection of Water and Front Streets, has seen forty-four.  
This data, coupled with the pending development of the corridor, indicates that this is an 
issue the Town and State should address.  The intersection in question is state-owned and 
not an Urban Compact like much of Epping Road. 
 
The Economic Development Department is requesting permission from the Select Board to 
authorize a letter under the signature of the Town Manager and Chair of the Select Board to 
the New Hampshire Department of Transportation for the purpose of engaging the agency 
and exploring scenarios to invest in upgrades at the northern intersection of Routes 27 and 
101, including the installation of a traffic light.   
 
The Economic Development Department has engaged the Regional Economic Development 
Corporation (REDC) seeking its assistance in applying for funds to plan and construct the 
intersection improvements using US Economic Development Administration (EDA) funds via 
the Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy (CEDS) Program.  The Epping Road 
Economic Development Initiative has been on the CEDS Priority Project list since 2015.  
Please note that these resources would only become available through a successful 
application process and would require the company to give reasonable assurances that they 
would locate in Exeter. 
 


























































































































































